
November 13, 1986 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 

Thursday, November 13, 1986 at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home 

Road.  All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Wilbur Danner, 2
nd

 by Glenn Snyder, 

carried.  

 The treasurer’s report and bills to be paid were approved by Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, 

carried.  Snyder also approved that the township officials who attended the convention the 

previous evening at Barlow Fire Hall be paid, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 The following budget was tentatively approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by 

Danner, carried:  Total budget for 1987 - $509,522.00.  All the tax rates will be the same as 

in 198.   

 Secretary to advertise.   

 Cargill delivered salt to township shed.   

 Roads are basically ready for winter, except that there are still some weeds to be 

mowed.   

 A letter was read from Mrs. Alice Phiel of Two-Taverns.  She complained that 

there was an open drainage ditch on the George Tyler property.  Snyder check this out and 

found nothing but water.  (This letter was received in September)  On October 14, 1986 - 

Township received a letter from DER in response to Mrs. Phiel’s  complaint.  October 30, 

1986 = Township received a Certified Letter from Mrs. Phiel requesting that an onsite 

investigation be conducted by the supervisors to determining the purpose and use of the 

ditch on Mr. Tyler’s property and that the results of this investigation be reported to her in 

writing.  The supervisors again checked this drainage ditch and also had the township’s 

Sewage Enforcement Officer present to check out the situation.  They found that there was 

no sewer in the gun shop and that the drainage ditch was used to drain water from around 

the building which houses a gun shop.  In continuing this investigation the supervisors 

noted that on August 26, 1983 the Phiel’s got a permit to build a garage on their property.  

This permit stated that there is indeed a sewer facility and an apartment above the garage 

was has been occupied for several years.  On November 13, 1986 the township received a 

letter from the Sewage Enforcement Officer advising the supervisors what course of action 

to take.  He suggested that the township notify the Phiels of our findings, in addition to this 

he told us that the house was possibly sold.  A motion was made by Snyder to have 

Solicitor and Dean Shultz draft a letter and send it to Mrs. Phiel, 2
nd

 by Harry Hilbert, 

carried.   

 Maitland Brothers have a mobile home on their property and it is being occupied 

and they do not have a sewer or building permit.  Supervisors to have solicitor draft and 

send a letter to Maitland Brothers.   

 Fabrick - nothing further to report on this.   

 Roadite - still no response concerning reimbursement for stone on Long Road.   

 Meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. by motion of Danner, 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.   

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


